

## March April 2021 **Prayer letter**

2020 Prayer Request

- Souls to be saved!
- Laborers to be called to Canada and Quebec. (We need help!!! The ministry here is growing!)
- Our upcoming travels in May.
- Noah (at PCC) Joshua (at our home church Old Suwanee and studying through Veritas)
- Luke as he is moving to the States to start school at Crown College

## PRAISES

- Salvation of Audrey-Anne!
- Baptism of one of our young teen girls Yvette
- Our roof that was replaced and repaired!
- **New Christian** families moving to the area
- My parents health after covid!

WE SERVE A GREAT AND MIGHTY GOD!

Dear Fellow Laborers,

The power and urgency of prayer is certainly felt today more than ever in our lives. It's amazing to know that we have a Heavenly Father who hears us when we pray. It's also amazing to know that our Lord Jesus Christ is forever interceding for us at the throne of grace!! Those thoughts bring

peace to our hearts during the tough times!

FAMILY AND MINISTRY NEWS: Our family is doing well! We give God the praise for His care for us. It has been a trying year, but I am truly amazed at how God is working in our lives. All in all, our health is well. Although Luke did have an accident at work when a ladder slid and he fell 10 feet to the floor. He has a slight concussion, a bruised elbow and collar bone, but other than that he is fine. Currently, he is trying to finish up his last two days of work, and his last few weeks of high school as he is graduating on May 22 from Abeka Homeschool Academy. We are full of mixed emotions right now — so excited for him as he is about to step out into his new life in Bible College, but also extremely sad to watch our youngest leave the nest. It is such a blessing to watch each of our boys desiring to love and serve God! We couldn't ask for anything more! TRULY BLESSED! Noah is finishing up his freshman year at PCC, and will be staying on campus for work and take some summer classes. Joshua is working hard preparing for the upcoming wedding to Allie Conner. We are so excited tor them. He is also working towards his degree from Veritas Bible College. - We were able to reroof our house at the end of April. God blessed us with a group of our church guys that were between construction jobs, and were able to come out to help us. They were such a

blessing, as it was just going to be myself and Luke doing the work. We were able to knock it out in

PRAISES: We praise the Lord for good attendance at church. We have lost several families this past few weeks due to their moving back to the States, or moving to other areas of Quebec. But we praise the Lord that He is moving several good Christian families to our city over this coming summer. - We praise the Lord for the baptism of one of our teens, Yvette. She trusted Christ last year! - We also PRAISE the Lord for the Salvation of one of our young ladies who has been visiting since last Fall with her Dad and friends. Audrey-Anne trusted Christ as her Savior, and has begun discipleship classes with us! She will be baptized soon.

PRAYER REQUEST: Please pray for safety for our upcoming travels to move Luke back to the States. We leave on May 17th and return to Canada on June 2. The border crossing back to Canada is very touchy as we have to have 3 different covid test for our return and during our 2 week quarantine. Please pray that they will soon lift the covid restrictions that are wreaking havoc on the

lives of people here.

- Please be in prayer for the people of Quebec and Canada. Suicides here are at an all time high. Our people at church have many friends that have either taken their lives, or are contemplating suicide. People tell me all the time that they have no hope. It breaks our hearts!!!!! Pray that we be that beacon of hope pointing folks to Christ!

- Please pray for Audrey-Anne's father, Jean-Francois, to be saved. He has a strong Catholic

background. He is sooooo close right now!!!

- Continue to pray for the folks at the plywood factory where I serve as a chaplain. They need the Lord! It has been a truly difficult time for them during this covid crisis! Please pray that the Lord will continue to allow me to share His love and His Word with them!

Thank you all again for your love, prayers, and financial support! We are so blessed to serve with you for Quebec!

Jason, Amanda and the boys and soon to be daughter-in Law:-) With all our Love, Psalm 118.23; Isaiah 40:31

Home Church:

Old Suwanee Baptist Church P.O. Box 2116 Buford, GA 30515-9116 770-945-5451

Field Address: 1686 Rang St-Felix Est Notre-Dame-du-Mont Carmel, OC G0X 3J0 873-664-1009 iasonhamby@mwbm.org



Sent Through: P.O. Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706-654-2818





Factory in the village of St-Casimir where I serve as a chaplain once a week.



Our roof being repaired! We praise the Lord for the help!



Mitch and Yvon - some of our men goofing off before church as we had a snow storm mid April!